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My personal news for the last quarter is based on phone or home calls

As reported in the last Courier the loss of my darling Edith has produced a rather harrowing time, and like all that have trodden this path, one finds there are so many things to be done in spite of imagined preparedness. One thing to remember that has proved a great asset is and has been the prepayment of funeral expenses. Such management can make an enormous difference to those who are left, and have to go through the experience.

I commend the idea - we're all going to need it some time!

My daughters Peta and Maria join me in saying a sincere "Thank You" to all you great friends for your messages, cards and other support over this sad period.

Having also had some problems with my leg stump (you'd think I was a cricketer) over a few weeks, I decided to obtain an electric scooter. This is my new Maseratti, which opens up a new freedom. Maybe it’s a 1 HP motor with a 10-kph speed but it gets me to places that were difficult previously. I'll have to get some Schumacher gear to wear to set off my red and white chrome!

Through many phone calls to and fro, all over the Eastern side are much the same as per last Courier.

Our 'Marvel Man' Billy Walsh has recently survived another bout with the 'Boatman of the River Styx' and continues to amaze everyone.

Bill's antecedents were among the first settlers up the Macleay River Valley in the 80s and he has been a great historian who retains a fund of records.

In recent times 2/2nd Commando Association Life Membership badges have been sent to: -

Russ Blanch -
Bangalow

Tom Pulliene -
Young

Eric Herd     -
Iluka

Tom Waters -
Kyogle.

Congratulations to all four!

So far unable to track down Jack Isles or Fred Stewart.

Memo: - 

Xmas cards will be a difficulty this year so please accept a general greeting to all friends for a 'Happy Xmas' and a 'Healthy New Year' for 2005.

Best wishes everyone, Alan Luby.
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